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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

As the calendar has flipped to November it is crazy for me to think Bennett is 

turning 1 on the 17th! This past year has gone by fast and I am already looking 

forward to next year. 

We had an amazing tour last month to John & Charlene Bendzick’s farm in 

Michigan. The weather was perfect and the colors were exceptional. I would like to 

thank Eileen Cufr for serving as secretary for the past 3 years and Chris Cufr for 

serving on the board as well. All other elected officers are staying in their positions 

for the next 2 years. Thank You everyone that has served.  

As we discussed at our last meeting, we would like to get a schedule of events out 

for next year so members can plan accordingly. Please start getting your ideas 

together so we can plan. Can you host a meeting or share any new ideas you would 

like to see our region do for meetings or tours?  

Ashley Cook has volunteered to do a google calendar for events so please plan to 

give her your information if you would like to be included on these invites. Also 

there has been discussions about an actual website outside of Facebook, 

unfortunately at this time I do not have time to explore any options if someone 

would be willing to step forward and possibly bring any information to the January 

Board meeting that would be great.   

As the weather has turned colder I have already gotten all the cars put away for the 

winter months. While I was putting some of the cars away in the far back garage, I 

did get a chance to hang up some of the memorabilia that I took down when I 

painted the inside a few years ago. For those on Facebook I recommend “liking” the 

page GM/CHEVROLET MEMORABILIA COLLECTORS-BUY/SELL/SHOW 

page. Some of the items and collections people share are absolutely amazing.  
 

GCR Meeting – Sunday, December 11th at 1pm 

 

There will be no November GCR meeting. 

The next GCR meeting will be the GCR Annual Christmas Party. We will also install the 2023 – 24 Region officers 

at this meeting.  

The location will be: 

Alexis Gardens; 4560 W. Alexis Rd Toledo, Ohio 43623 

The Jurski/Lescallett families will provide the main dish and beverages. Please RSVP to Andy at 419-262-0789 and 

let him know if you plan to attend and what side dish or dessert you might be bringing to share. For our traditional 

gift exchange, we will do the white elephant as in years past. Please try to stay in the range of $10-$15 for your gift. 

For those of you with children, it is recommended you bring a gift for your own child.  

BOARD MEMBERS 2022 

 

Director   

Andy Jurski 

(419) 262-0789 

Novaandy63@bex.net 

 

Vice Director 

Paul Svatik 

(419) 882-0820 

ptsvatik@bex.net 

 

Secretary  

Eileen Cufr 

(419) 693-5351 

cufr@roadrunner.com 

 

Treasurer 

Art Lutz   

(419) 351-4975 

 

Board Members 

Chris Cufr 

419-340-3025 

ccufr@bex.net 

 

Lynn Rupp 

419-382-6144 

Lynnrupp2@gmail.com

   

Mary Lou Lister 
 419-262-4239 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Dave Cufr 

(419) 693-5351 

dcufr@roadrunner.com 
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October GCR Meeting – October 22 

The October GCR meeting was hosted by John & Charlene Bendzick at their farm in Milan, Michigan. Lynn 

Rupp put together a great color tour to get us to and from the farm’s location in rural Michigan. We traveled 

from Sylvania to the farm on two-lane roads and through some small quant communities. The coloring of the 

leaves of some areas were beautiful! One of my favorite locations was Blissfield, Michigan where the trees 

displayed bright orange and red coloring!  

 

Charlene and John outdid themselves for this 

gathering. Their food offering consisted of pulled 

pork with barbecue sauce on the side; fresh seasoned 

tomato slices and salads along with a couple of 

desserts. Region members that traveled to gathering 

provided additional desserts. We ate very well 

before our meeting! 

After the meeting some of the men played “corn 

hole” on boards in the backyard. Note, we were truly 

among the fall leaves! 
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MINUTES  

OF THE OCTOBER 22, 2022 

MEETING OF THE VINTAGE CHEVROLET CLUB OF AMERICA 

GLASS CAPITOL REGION  

 

It was a beautiful fall day when GCR members toured to the Michigan home of John & Charlene Bendzick. 

Members Paul Svatik, Mary Lou Lister, Lynn Rupp, Andy & Bennett Jurski and Dave & Eileen Cufr were 

treated to a very colorful fall tour created by Lynn & Karen Rupp. They were joined by John Krupp at the 

Bendzick farm. We were treated to a delicious lunch that was waiting for our arrival. Somehow everyone 

attending brought a dessert to share and believe me they were all delicious! A big thank you to John & Charlene 

for the generous hospitality! 

  

Andy called the meeting to order. 

-Mary Lou made a motion to accept the secretary’s report as printed in the Stove Bolt News. It was seconded by 

John Bendzick. Motion passed. 

-Paul presented the treasury report as given to him by Art Lutz as of  

9-30-2022. Dave made a motion to accept it, seconded by John Krupp. Motion passed. 

-It was reported that Harold Cuthbertson has been moved to a memory care facility. Jim Jacobs also has moved. 

-Paul reported that there was 1 bracket sold in September and none to date in October.  

New Business 

-John Bendzick shared that one of the groups that he is active with would like to supplement any charitable 

donations for veterans the GCR supports.  

-Dan Groman of the WBR has shared that there is a car club registry “car show safari” that lists car clubs. If 

there is no cost and is safe the GCR will probably join and link our future website.  

Old business- 

-Our recent successful Chevrolets and Coffee event was discussed. Fifteen attendees from the first event have 

received our newsletter offering a chance at winning a free electronic VCCA and GCR membership. Steve 

Oltman of the Sandusky area won the membership. Welcome Steve!! There was no additional interest from 

attendees from the second event. It was discussed about having a 50/50 for a charity. Each event had a cost of 

approximately $200.00. We will evaluate the benefits at next year’s board meeting.  

-Discussion turned to the club elections. Andy Jurski is willing to serve as Director again and Paul Svatik 

agreed to the Vice Directors position again.  Art Lutz is willing to remain as treasurer with the stipulation that 

there be someone else on the checking account to substitute in his absence as he hopes to winter in a warmer 

climate this winter. There was discussion and Dave Cufr agreed to the step in during Arts absence. Art Lutz and 

Lynn Rupp are in hopes that the annual board meeting can be held before their winter departures.  Mike Cook 

and Lynn Rupp have agreed to serve on the board. Emily Lescallett is willing to fill the secretary’s position with 

the stipulation that the schedule of events be set 3 months in advance for scheduling purposes and that someone 

will take minutes if she is absent. Those in attendance voted and accepted the slate of officers. It was agreed to 

address the new slate of officers at the December Christmas party.  

Andy made a motion to adjourn, Charlene seconded. Meeting adjourned. 

 

Members then enjoyed some friendly “corn hole” competition before touring home on a different route so we 

could enjoy even more of the beautiful scenery.  

 

 

Eileen Cufr, Secretary  
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Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 
 
 November 

9 Eileen Cufr 

11    Marie Merrill 

14 Daniel Cufr 

15 Dave & Eileen Cufr 

17   Braxton Lescallett 

17  Bennett Jurski 

18    Harold Brown 

 

 
 December 

7  Steve Jagodzinski 

10 Holly Mae Cook 

11 Brian & Emily 

    Lescallett 

23   Harold & Jo Bair Cuthbertson 

24   Andy Jurski 

 

 

 

Save the date 

Sunday, January 22nd at 1pm  

Board Meeting/Planning Meeting   

Andy Jurski house  

4507 Indian Ridge Sylvania Ohio 43560 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Attention 
 

Please remember to get your completed Glass Capitol Region 2023 Membership form and $10 

dues to Art Lutz before the end of the Year! 

 
 

 

 

 


